
Chairman Lipps, Vice Chair Holmes, Ranking Member Russo, and Members of the House Health 
Committee, thank you for the opportunity to provide proponent testimony on House Bill 248. 
  
  
  
My name is Jennifer Dacar and I am a yoga teacher and homeschool mother of 2, and the reason I 
support House Bill 248 is because I believe in the right to medical freedom. I also feel that every person 
is unique and what works for one person medically may not be the right course of 
treatment/intervention for another.  By mandating a vaccine it’s infringing on our freedoms and liberties 
as a sovereign being and an American. 
  
  
Thank you once again for this opportunity to provide a testimony on the need for and urgency of House 
Bill 248. 
  
 


